WPCA Meeting
August 10, 2017
        6:00pm   
 
Old Lyme Library Old Lyme.
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
DRAFT

Members present, Richard Ramondetta, Dick Hrinak, Will Szestakow 
Absent: Bill Griffin, Ken Russell, Bud Phelps
Guest: Rita, Norb
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the Special meeting of the WPCA at 6:00pm.
Secretary’s report:  Dick Hrinak made a motion to accept the minutes of the July meeting. The motion was seconded by Will Szestakow. The motion was voted and passed. 3-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rita passed out the report for each account. The reserve account reflected the changes to the account for the month. The account has a balance of $200,407.99 for Aug.

The sewer fee account shows the deposits for the month, also there was a report of the aging accounts. 

The user fee account for July shows the payments made for the month, and the checks issued. The User Fee aging account shows who owes back amounts.
The next report is the WPCA expense detail showing checks issued for so far in this budget period. 
The last report is the expenses vs. the budget report. 

Will made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Dick seconded the motion, the motion was and passed. 3-0-0

Maintenance Report: Rich reported a meeting with Waste & Water. There were no other issues. 

Chairman’s Report: Rich reported that the pipe on Hillcrest was cut by Rick and capped. The homeowner was billed for the expense. The GP cover at Bowers On champion Rd. was replaced at their expense. And it was determined to a much item then the current covers being used. It would be worth looking into this newer cover for futher replacements.
Rich and Rita sat with the Quick Books representative, and set up the reimbursable accounting method.

Rich reported that he attended the Sound View sewer meeting with town. If sewers do get installed, there will only be a mill rate increase to the residents using the new sewer, not mill rate increase to all town residents, as POW is already paying for our sewers.
Old Business: Will gave his monthly report in the bioxide usage. We are still using a higher volume of bioxide. Determining the amount to be used is a difficult process. Continued adjustments are still being done the results are reviewed.
The GP repair invoice was sent the Stanton’s on Champion Rd. and the receipt was received back showing it has been received. The WPCA will determine what action to take if there is no response. 
New Business: Nothing to report. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
